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     Paul M. Roberts 
       Chief of Police 
 
 
       January 25, 2011 
 
Chief’s Update 
 
Now that we are ending the month of January, I must say that I haven’t seen the January 
thaw that people speak of.  Overall, the department saw a 5 % increase in calls over 2010.  
The department investigated 4 burglaries in 2010; and all 4 have been resolved, with one 
outstanding arrest warrant for a suspect.  We have joined forces with the US Marshals to 
assist in his apprehension. 
 
We held our open house in January, and we appreciated the effort made by those who 
attended in the middle of a snow storm. The next open house is scheduled for 
Saturday, February 12, 2011, from 9 AM to 11 AM.  Once again this is a great 
opportunity to stop by and speak with our officers. In addition, we invite you to bring 
your children.  We will be available to fingerprint and take DNA swabs for any child.  
We will give the ID kits to the child’s parent or guardian to take home for safe keeping. 
 
I would like to thank the public for their assistance and diligence in helping the police 
department combat all levels of crime in town.  Because of our limited size, members of 
the public are our eyes and ears.  Because of this, I again would like to thank you for all 
the calls and tips that have been reported; and I encourage you to continue.  Together we 
can make a difference.  
 
I hope to see you February 12 at the open house. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Paul M. Roberts 
Chief 
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